To:

Administrative Services Employees

From:
John Doe


Agency Head

Date:

08/14/98
Subject:
Data Collection

Over the past two years, most of you have become involved in, or at least aware of EMPOWER Kentucky changes in the area of administrative support.  These include use of the Procurement Card, statewide purchasing contracts, and reduced dependency on stockpiled goods.  You are also probably aware that preparations are under way to begin implementing the new Management Administrative and Reporting System (MARS).  This will affect how the state does financial reports and materials management.  It will replace a number of existing systems including STARS and KAPS.

During the next few weeks, we will be collecting information about how our administrative services are currently performed.  We will be collecting information about each employee who is involved in financial, procurement, or budgeting processes.  This will help determine whether or not the new processes and technology will affect our organization and how our work will change.  The data collected will help us do the following:

(
Anticipate computer work station needs.

(
Identify training needs for employees.

(
Identify ways to work more efficiently.

(
Be sure all activities are considered.

(
Coordinate the timing of MARS statewide implementation.

This data collection process does not necessarily mean that your job will change.  We simply do not know yet.  Once we have more detail about MARS, we will be able to better assess the impact on this agency and our work.  The MARS implementation team and I will keep you fully informed at every step along the way.  The (name of organization here) MARS team includes:

List MARS implementation team here
The Administrative Services Project has established a web site that includes information about both MARS and the Business Improvement Project (BIPS) activities.  You may wish to consult this site at http://adm.state.ky.us to stay on top of what is happening.

I am well aware of the importance of your work to this agency’s effective operation.  I value your contributions, past and Present, and assure that we will manage this implementation in the best interests of our employees and our customers.  Please know that in the event your job does change, we will provide the training, tools and support for a smooth transition.  If you have any questions, please contact (MARS Agency Implementation Lead name here) at (phone/e-mail here).
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